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MEMBERS' WANTS. 
 

CHRIS CARR of 27 Lower Road, Temple Ewell, Dover, Kent CT16 3DX 
requires Perfins C.0010.37, C.0280.01 or C.0280.02 on cover or  
cards, used by Carr & Co, the biscuit manufacturers of Carlisle.  
Also Perfin C.0010.02 used on cover or cards from James W.Carr of  
London EC2. Any card or cover from these firms without perfins  
are acceptable. Any other CARR memorabilia. Will even consider  
the first three perfins off cover as a last resort. Offers please. 
 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
MEMBERS' QUERIES. 

 
"The Joseph Rowntree Village Trust"      from Dr.Reg Powell. 
We are often faced with the problem of finding the user of a  
perfin, but I wish to bring to your notice the reverse problem of  
finding the perfin for a known user. 
 
My son-in-law, who is fifty-two, saw the stamps perfined JRVT in  
use in his York home from about 1940 to 1950. This perfin  
belonged to the Joseph Rowntree Village Trust, of which his father  
was the Secretary. It was in the village of New Earswick that the  
York firm of Rowntree had built houses for renting to some of  
their employees. 
 
Hence these perfined stamps are likely to be found on letters and  
receipts stored in the New Earswick-York area. This is where a  
search should be made, and hopefully you may bring this perfin  
into our catalogue, and add another to your collection. 
 
C/AN/S PERFIN   a request for information.  Chris Carr. 
 
Have you any multiples of C.0270? Four variations are listed in  
Tomkins, these plus two more are listed in Edwards and now a  
further three have been found. 
 
Please examine your collection and let me know if you have any  
pairs or blocks which could add to our knowledge of these dies.  
Photocopies or contact prints will be most welcome. 
 
Set out here is a detailed list of what is known so far together  
with a 'quick' method of identification - very useful for stamps  
on cover.  (I have added illustrations as an extra aid. Ed.M.R.S.) 




